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NATIONAL CAPITAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITIEE

MINT

TES OF THE LOTH MEETING HELD IN CANBERRA ON THURSDAY

ARD FRIDAY, THE 1LTH AND 15TH MARCH, 1946, AT THE ADVISORY

COUNCIL ROOM,

PRESENT:

Mr. C. S. Daley ( Executive Member)
Mr. R, J. Keith Harris

Mr, H. M. Rolland

Mr, P, J. Walters

Apologies weré received from Mr, B, J. Waterhouse and Mr,
Rowland James, M. P. who were unable to be present.

In the absence of the Chairman, ( M¥r, Waterhouse ), the Chair
was taken by the Bxecutive Member, Mr, C, S, Daley, at the
invitation of the other members,

Minutes of the Forty-seventh meeting were confirmed,

The Executive Member made the following notifications Ffor the
information of the Committee:

(a)

(v)

(e)

(a)

(e)

(£)

Prices Building:

The construction of this building was not yet complete
but 1t was expected that the first section would be occupied
the following week,

Acton Guest House:

This building had been vacated by the Navy and was being
reopened as a Guest House to relieve ‘the acute accommodation
position., Some guests were already in residence.

Hotel Acton:

Alterations to reconvert this building to a residential hotel
were being carried out. It was not expected that it would
be available for about three months due to difficulties in
obtaining supplies and equipment.

Community Hospital:

The new Isolation Block is practically complete.

N. B, I, Legation:

The recommendation of the Committee in relation to the
premises at Block L, Bection 5, Red Hill has not been accept-
able to the Dutch Authorities who wished to use the premises
for Legation purposes for an indefinite period. The matter
had accordingly been submitted to Cabinet with a strong
recommendation that there be no departure from the arrange-

ment already made for establishing the Legation in a Legation
area.

Brisbane Buildings:

There was strong pressure being brought to bear on the
Department to lease sites in Brisbane buildings and other
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buildings for commereial purposes and certain suggestions were being made
for departing from the scheme recommended by the Committee for Brisbane
buildings., These had not been received but it was understood that they
were being referred to the GCommittee for report.

¥r, Rolland submitted@ plans that had been developed for blocks of
flats which it is proposed to sreet in Ainslie Avenue, Reid. These
contained amendments made as the result of discussion with the Committees
at its last meeting, particularly in relation to the improvement in the
location of garages, the revision of the fenestration and the omission

of perambulator blocks. The plans also provided for grouping the forty
flats in six separate buildings.

It was explained by Mr. Rolland that an endeavour had been made
to reduce, as far as possible, the number of bricks reguired. The
construction would be in concrete and steel with internal partitions in
terra~-cotta lumber, The outer walling would be in brickwork finished
with rough-cast, -He said that plans had been completed, specifications
ready and the quantities were now being taken out in anticipation of
advertising for tenders early in May.

After general examination of the plans and discussion of various
detalls the Committee approved of the scheme as developed.

(a) BSections 56 and 60, Narrabundah:

Outline 1ans 1ndlcat1no suggested treatment for this area were
submitted by Mr, Rolland who p01nted out that they were a preliminary
study and that the details had not been fully worked out.

After discussion of possible alternative methods of treatment it
was arranged that further study would be given to this scheme and plans
submitted later for the Committee's consideration.

(b) BSection 14, ainslie:

Preliminary sketehes for showing the suggested subdivision for
this section were submitted, Mr, Rolland explaining that these were in a
preliminary stage of consideration., It was arranged that they would be
developed further as a result of discussion and submitted later to the
Committee,

(¢) Duntroon: Area south east of Anzac Park:

At the request of Mr. Rolland the Committee had a general
discussion regarding the principles to be adopted in laying out a resid-
ential subdivision to the south east of Anzac Park.

Mr, Rolland thought that the location, being fairly contiguous to
services, would be a good one to meet further housing reguirements, and |
he submitted a suggested scheme for planning the area, As a result of |
study of the plan and discussion of the factors that emerged for con51der—
ation the Committee was of the opinion:

(1) that the frontages along Constitutlion Avenue snoald
be retained for more important buildings;

(i1) that the Anzac Park frontages should also be reserve.d
at the present stage.

The plan was referred back to Mr. Rolland for further consxderatlon
and more detailed development on the lines of the discussion with the :
Cormittee,

(d4) _Section L7, Narreabundah:
It was reported by Mr., Rolland that, as desired by the Committee,
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reconsideration had been given to the position of houses on the blocks,
and amendments in the siting of the buildings, according to the
general views exXpressed by the Committee, had been made before tenders
were called,

At the reguest of the Department of Works and Housing the
Committee gave consideration to the question of reserving an area and
developing subdivisions upon which to provide houses for married workmen.
The suggestion envisaged the provision of pre-fabricated houses which
would be located in a proper subdivision in which the whole or a high
proportion of ithe dwellings might later be replaced by houses in brick
or similar construction, thus obtaining permanent value from the expend-
iture involved in roads and engineering services and planting.

Mr, Rolland explained that it was also considered necessary
to provide a small proportion of the houses in the Division of Yarralumla
to accommodate workmen employed at the brick works and thus avoid heavy
transport commitments,

For the larger subdivision two sites were suggested, both in
the Division of Narrabundah, the first lying between Canberra Avenue
and Sturt Avenue and the second beitween Captaln Cook Crescent and Narra-
bundah Road,

Af'ter inspecting the two sites suggested the Committee was of
the opinion that the area south east of Captain Cook Crescent was
unsultable for the purpose, but that the alternative site between Canberra
and Sturt Avenues was generally sultable for the scheme in mind,

General consideration was then given to a preliminary plan show-
ing the layout of several hundred houses in the area lying between
Canberra Avenue and Sturt Avenue, which Mr. Rolland presented for
discussion,

The details of this scheme were reviewed and sketches showing
the designs of the pre-fabricated types of dwelling were also perused.

It was resolved that the Committee generally approves of the
scheme subject to further development by Mr, Rolland and reconsideration
of details of subdivision and other features in accordance with the
discussion.

The Commitiee viasited Yarrelumla Division and inspected the area
in the vicinity of the brickworks and Forestry School with the object
of suggesting a site suitable for subdivision for approximately forty
pre-fabricated homes for employees of the brickworks. As a result of
its investigations the Committee considered that an area immediately to
the north of Schlick Street and east of Solander Place would be suitable
for the proposed subdivision, The matiter was referred to Mr, Rolland for

f further consideration departmentally and the submission of a scheme later

GRIFFLTH |
PRINARY SCHOOL
AND_COMNUNITY |
FACILITIES:

to the Committes.

The Executlve Member was requested to obtain full information
in regard to the land reserved in the neighbourhood of Solander Place
and any commitments in the viecinity.

The Executive Member stated that, with reference %o the discuss-

ion at the preceding meeting of the Committee, some consideration had been

iven by the Development Surveyor, Mr., Sheaffe, and Mr., MeCalman

Architect-in-Charge of the Drawing Office) to the possibility of
providing suitably for the regquirementis of a primary school including
infant school and nursery school, as well as for other community facilit-
ies.in the area north east of Stuart Sireet lying between Blaxland and
Throsby Crescents and comprising Sections 52, 76, 77, 78, 81 and 82
Griffith,

A sketch layout was submitted, which it was stated was merely a
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preliminary study, showing one method of utilising the area with particulap
regard to the requirements for education.

After inspecting the site the Commitiee was of the opinion that the§
sllowance of land as proposed in the sketch would be excessive for
educational purposes and that further study should be given to the problem

~on the basis of allowing less area for sehool purposes and more for generai
. commanity purposes.

Mr, Rolland undertook to review the plans and submit a revised
scheme later.

The Executive Member explained that he had put this item on the agenda
at the request of the Chairman, Mr., Waterhouse, who wished o discuss
with the Committee the Statue of War by Sir Bertram Mackennal which, at
present, stood in Commonwealih Avenue but which, he thought, should be
more suitably located on a permanent basis,

It was decided to defer consideration of this matter until the next

- meeting owing to the absence of Mr, Waterhouse.

A proposal for enclosing the upstairs baleonies in Melbourne and
Sydney building blocks was submitted for the Committee's consideration.

The Commercial Banking Company of Sydney, a lessee of the building,
had pointed out in a letter that during the long winter months the rooms
on the verandahs are extremely cold due to the strong winds. It considered
that if windows were Ffitted into the present external balcony openings it

- would reduce the draughtiness and render more effective heating from

radiators in the internal rooms. Where the windows were exposed to the
sun the Bank was of the opinion that it would also tend to ilncrease the
natural warmth. The Manager of the Bank stated that he could obtain
the support of every lessee or tenant of the area to the reqguest.

There was a general discussion coneerning the suggestion that had
been made and its effect on the principles of the Arcade design.

For the benefit of Mr, Walters the circumstances leading to the
present arrangements were outlined by Mr. Harris and by the Exscutive
Member. The latter pointed out that the upper balcony was, generally |
speaking, of little value to the lessees and was regarded as something that
they had to maintain but from which they received no advantage. He i
stated that although the Commercial Banking Company's engquiry was not to
incorporate the area of the balecony in the effective office space there
had been from time to time reguests so to do, thus giving an economic
basis to such proposals., Such action, however, would not relieve the :
disability from cold winds or provide a double break upon which the present
applieant seemed to place importance. Mr. Harris stated that the design,
including the balcony treatment, was accepted by all lessees and was the
basis of a definite contract between them and the Government, according
to the conditions of their leases.

The architectural aspects of the matter were referred to, particulariy
the advantage of the shadow effect which was obtained by the balcony !
openings.

It was the general opinion of the Committee that a proposal for
enclosing the verandahs only, thus depriving the internmal room of light
and alr, was one that could not, in any case, be entertained, Moreover,
it was contrary to the provisions of the Canberra Building Regulations,

The main question for consideratioh was thought to be whether the
balcony space might be thrown into the general office sccommodation by
the removal of the present external wall., It was thought that the
structural aspectsd? this proposal were important as possibly the cost
of such = conversion would be very heavy and the methods lnvolved
unacceptable,

Consideration of the matter was deferred and the Executive Member wasg
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requested to obtain typical plans showing the construction in order that
| this aspect of the matter might be further investigated.

Consideration was given to problems encountered on leased blocks in

- relation to control of service drainage., The question had been raised
. as to what was the position of lessees in regard to the bearing of the

cost of service drains to convey such water to the stormwater chammels.

§ The Superintending Civil Engineer had pointed out that in many cases

stormwater drains to serve Government owned houses passes through leased

§ land, In such cases the drain is available for connections by Lessees

if they so desire. In other cases there is no stormwater drain within

§ leased land, and under existing arrangements, a lessee 1s then reguired

to bear the cost of a stormwater branch from the drain to his property

Z boundary. This, he considered, amounted to unfairness to lessees and he

suggested that elther -
(a) a special drainage rate should be struck and that all
Lessees then be granted free branches up to the property
lines; or

(v) the sewerage rate should be increased to cover both
sewerage and drainage services.

The Executive Member indicated that some years ago this matter had

. been the subject of consideration by the Committee which had not been in
| favour of distributing the cost of stormwater connections for individual
. properties over the whole community by means of a general rate. It was

of the opinion that individual Lessees should bear an equitable share, -

z according to the situation of their properties, of the cost of handling

stormwater,

After discussion of this matter, in which the practice of

§ municipalities was explained by Mr., Walters, the Committee resolved to

advise that in its opinion the provision of drainage outlets should be
the responsibility of the individual or individuals causing the concen-
tration, and that in any particular case the cost should be eguitably

% apportioned having regard to the respective location of the properties.

In fulfilment of an arrangement made some time ago members of the
Committee visited the township of Hall and noted its general topography
and layout, Mr, Daley explained that proposals were under consideration

§ for improving the Village by providing water supply and elsectricity and

also there was a move %o create other community activities such as

é Memorial Hall and a Mothercrart Centre, He suggested that the Committiee

should consider whether the plan of Hall, which had been drawn up many
years prior to Federation by the State Government, was now suitable upon
which to permit further development, particularly in view of the fact
that a high-speed motor road bisected the town and the area reserved for
public facilities,

It wae decided to give further consideration to the gquestion of the

§ planning of Hall at a future meeting as the result of information gained
5 by members during the visit of inspection,

(2) Block Section 31, Turner;

Mr. Daley submitted for the Committee's consideration a sketeh
plan prepared by Messrs, Moir and Sutherland, Architects, for a residence
on the block mentioned., He had considered the design unsatisfactory
and had informed Mrs, Moir that it would net be approved. She asked that
the matter be reconsidered and it had accordingly been referred to the
Chairman of the Committee, Mr, Waterhouse, who, after conferring with Mr.
Harris, supported the view that the design was unsatisfactory. It
provided for practically a skillion roof and tresatment widely divergent
from that likely to be used for residences in the same strest
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Mrs., Moir then asked that the matter be referred to the ‘Planning
Committee for consideration.

The Committee decided against approving of the design and it !
endorsed the opinion expressed that it would be out of harmony with other
buildings already proposed or likely to be erected adjacent to the block |
in guestion. It expressed the view that if a low roof were especially
desired there would be no obaectlon to a very flat pitch as suggested by
the Chairman in his letter of the 12th February, 1946, It was noted that
Mrs, Moir stressed the strong wish of Mr, Ellis to have the e ffect of a
flat or almost flat roof, and that in the event of the treatment which
was shown on the sketeh plan being not approved she would propose a flat
roof of gravel-surfaced bituminous felt.

The Committee suggested that Mrs. Moir be invited to submit an
alternative scheme on the lines she indicated for its consideration,

(b) Block 3, Section 8, Deakin: Residence for L. J. and 4, F.

Sanders:

The scheme submitted provided for the erection of a superior type
of residence with extensive garden treatment, specially located to take
the best advantage of the levels of the site., Mr, Daley stated that under
the ¥ational Security { Building Operations) Regulations it would not be
practicable to authorise the work to be carried out at the present time
but the owners were prepared to erect portion of the building at the moment.

The Committee concurred in the view that a house of the type
mentioned could not be recommended for erection at the present time but
it approved generally of the design as a basis For development in due
course,

(e¢) Block L, Seetion 2, Village of Hall:

This proposal came from a discharged serviceman who had been in
business for some time in Hall conducting a Service Station, Garage and
Picture Theatre on the same block,

" The proposal raised questions as to the propriety of placing too maéy
buildings on the block and also the safety of persons attending the hall |
in the event of a fire,

The Committee took advantage of its visit to Hall to inspect the
block in gquestion as a result of whlchit decided that there would not be |
justification for withholding approval of the scheme for the construction

of a new garage to replace the existing dilapidated building as indicated,
in the plans, It was af the opinion, however, that steps should be taken,
to provide better protection from fire in the hall used for projection of
plctures and dancing as inflammable material in the form of baltic lining
and inadequate insulation of the projection room constitute a danger. :

It thought also that first-aid fire appliances should be installed %
and that an additional emergency exit for the public should be provided. |

Mr, Daley stated that he would arrange for the Chief Officer of :
the Pire Brigade to examine the building and report in detail what steps |
should be taken along the lines of the Committee's suggestions,

It was suggested that the next meeting of the Committee should be
devoted to the consideration of basic guestions which reguire settlement
as a preliminary to detailed development.in many sections of the Capital.

Mr, Harris referred to the fact that some of these had received
partizl consideration in the earlier stages of the Committee's existence |
but had been deferred during the more active war years and the Committee's
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attention absorbed by urgent individual projects some of which were not
properly related to a general basic scheme for development.

It was agreed that the next meeting of the Committee should be
held in Sydney on Monday, the 29th April, and that the main business
be a review of more important features of the plan of Canberra with
the object of achieving decisions which were fundamental in regard to
subsequent development.

The meeting terminated at 1 p. m. on Friday, the 15th
Mareh,

CONFPIRMED.

cuaTRay /3 5wl
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